STATEMENT

By the Coordinating Board of the Republican Public Association 

"Belarusian Think Tanks"

Leading research organizations of the country – the Belarusian State University, the National Academy of Sciences, and the Belarusian Association of Sociologists – have received a letter from the Presidential Administration of Belarus dated January 18, 2002, notifying of Belarusian authorities’ intention to introduce "licensing" of social research. 

The Coordinating Board of the Republican Public Association "Belarusian Think Tanks", uniting most of representatives of independent research and analytical centers of the country, considers these actions as an attempt by the authorities to put independent social research under administrative control. Whereas the country’s leadership declares it’s striving to normalize relations with European and other international structures, adherence to the course to a social-economic and political liberalization, these actions is evidence to the contrary. 

We believe that thereby not only the research community would suffer damage, but also millions Belarusian citizens who would be deprived of their constitutional right "to receive … a reliable and opportune information" (Art. 34 of the Belarusian Constitution). Through that Belarus’ international prestige would suffer great losses; its accession to the world community would be impeded. The authorities are also likely to suffer, because they would lose alternative sources of information and analysis necessary to make well-grounded decision making, which are essential to a domestic and a foreign policy meeting interests of Belarusian citizens. 

InfoFocus, February 2002.
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